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MS CARROLLõS    

FAREWELL 

This is happening 2 pm on 

Friday 8 December ñall 

are welcome. 

If you would like to    

contribute to Ms       

Carrollõs leaving present 

please contact the     

office.  

 

CHURCH COMMUNITY  

There will be a carol   

sing- a-long Thursday 7      

December 6 pm at the 

church.  ALL WELCOME  
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Year 5 and 6 students enjoying themselves at 

camp 

SCHOOL CAMPS AND EOTC  

We had a stunning week for the two camps and 

the Year 1 -4 EOTC week. We would like to 

thank all of the wonderful parents and whanau 

who helped out. Without you it isnõt possible for 

these events to take place.  

I would like to thank all of the teachers -    

Jenni, Maria, Charlotte, and Hayden for       

organising a great EOTC week. Chantal, Sue and 

Anne for planning and organising highly        

successful camps. With all the changes and  

responsibilities now on staff and the Board of 

Trustees these events take hours of planning 

and organising and we are very lucky that we 

have dedicated staff that are prepared to put 

the time and effort into making this happen every year.  

 

SCHOOL ORGANISATION FOR 2018  
Year NE/1 Jenni Thwaites in Aft  

Year 2/3 Maria Malone in Lower Deck  

Year 2/3 Hayden Thompson in Upper Deck  

Year 4/5 Sue Leask in Lower Bridge  

Year 6 DP in The Long Boat  

Year 7/8 Anne Crewdson in Upper Bridge   

 

TRANSITION 2018  
On Tuesday we are starting our transition programme for all students. This is where they go to 

the room with their peers and classroom teacher for 2018. We will have 2 sessions over the 

next 2 weeks so that they get to know each other and gain a better understanding of their 

teacher.  

This may not be possible for the Year 6 class, as we are still in the process of appointing a new 

Deputy Principal/Year 6 teacher. For this class we will get them to do some work to prepare 

them for next year and give them an opportunity to record information for the DP/ teacher.  

Next Tuesday we are sending home a form for each child so that you can tell us about them. We 

find this information useful, especially if they havenõt had that teacher before.  We think it is 

important to include you in transition process as your childõs learning is a partnership between 

home and school. We will use this information to assist us in our planning over the holiday break. 

Thank you! 

 

HELP NEEDED ON THE BEACH TRIP  
We require helpers for our beach trip on Thursday 14th December from 10.15 - 1.30pm. If you 

are able to walk with us and help supervise at the beach please email Joanne.  
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BOOK ROOM HELP  
If you have some spare time and can come and help put books away 

can you please let Joanne or come in and see Luana. Any help will be 

appreciated.  

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT  
Our annual Christmas concert is on Wednesday 13th December. It 

start at 5.45pm and will finish at 6.30pm. If your child is not coming 

can you please let their classroom teacher know by Tuesday 5th   

December. 

We also have some special performers who I think you are all going 

to want to see!  

 

STATIONERY FOR 2018  
Thank you to all of the whanau that responded to the stationery  

survey. Over 90% of those who completed it have selected option one 

so we will continue to offer it here at school. We will have organised 

the stationery into year levels so that for the split levels across the school they will still 

have the same stationery. The lists will come home with portfolioõs on Friday 8th. 

 
Option One  

Stationery from school (parents pay the school, we organise the stationery and give it to 
teachers.  

We get this at wholesale which we pass on to you)  

 

LEAVING SCHOOL EARLY FOR 2017  
If your child is finishing for the year before Friday 15th December can you please let the office know asap.  

 

LEAVING ASSEMBLIES  
We will have our Year 1 -7 leavers assembly on Thursday 14th at 9.10am for any students who we know are leaving.  

 

Our traditional leavers assembly for the Year 8õs will be on Friday 15th at 11.30am. 

School will finish for the summer holidays after the Year 8õs assembly at 12 Oõclock. 

 

WRITNG FROM THE LONG BOAT  

Oscar's Reflection of Camp  

Ski Racing  

Our team tried to work together to get to the end and back again, I was at the front and called out left, right, left, right.  

There were 5 people in my team.  I felt happy to be in front calling out left and right.  It was difficult because we had to 

turn around at the end and go back. And I didnõt know we had to go back again.  

Water Slide  

The waterslide was made of Black plastic and had water running down it.  The slide felt hot but when I walked back up the 

air made me feel cold.   I was really good at the slide and I really, really liked the waterslide.  

Confidence Course  

At the confidence course our team tried the tyre wall.  I didnõt think it was difficult, I enjoyed it. I felt very confident on 

the Confidence course.  I saw the tyre wall, waterslide and flying fox and monkey bars.  

MY EXPERIENCES  

The best activity on camp was the Confidence course because I liked the flying fox, it went fast.  My favourite place on camp 

was at the pool because I like swimming and the weather was hot, so it felt good to have a swim.  

Something that I did on camp that I do not do at home was to vacuum the dining room after we had our meals and clean our 

cabin. This made me feel a bit grumpy because I donõt like it. 

By Oscar  

Teddy bear and spoon race EOTC for the junior/

middle school   


